

May 29, 2020

Winifred I. Li, Chair Weston Zoning Board of Appeals 11 Town House Road Weston, MA 02493

RE: Response to Transportation Peer Review Comments Letter from MDM dated May 28, 2020

Dear Ms. Li and Members of the Board,

We have reviewed the letter provided by Mr. Robert J. Michaud, P.E., dated May 28, 2020, regarding the Transportation Peer Review Comments – Road Safety Audits (RSAs) for the Development of 751 to 761 Boston Post Road, Weston, MA.

We are in agreement with the proposed conditions of the letter, and look forward to discussing the findings at the upcoming Zoning Board hearing.

Please feel free to contact me if I can be helpful in any manner.

Respectfully submitted,

fran K Bosch

Anand K. Boscha Weston BPR LLC

c/o Mill Creek Residential 84 State Street, Suite 920

Boston, MA 02109

CC: Lars Unhjem

Mark Romanowicz, Salt Marsh Design Jeffrey Dirk, Vanasse & Associates Debbie Horwitz, Goulston Storrs